
 
 
August 26, 2025 
 
Julia Degagné 
Oregon Department of Environmental Quality 
700 NE Multnomah St #600 
Portland, OR 97232 

Re: Cleaner Air Oregon Submittal 1—Intel Corporation, Gordon Moore Park at Ronler Acres Campus 
and the Aloha Campus 

Dear Julia: 

Intel Corporation (Intel) received written notice from the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality 
(DEQ) on May 29, 2025 that the Gordon Moore Park at Ronler Acres Campus (Ronler) and the Aloha 
(Aloha) Campuses were being called into the Cleaner Air Oregon (CAO) program. Ronler and Aloha 
both operate under Standard Air Contaminant Discharge Permit (ACDP) 34-2681-ST-02, issued by 
the DEQ on April 16, 2024. 

Per Oregon Administrative Rule 340-245-0030(1)(a)(A), the first step of the CAO permitting process 
is to submit an emissions inventory no later than 90 days after receiving the written notice from the 
DEQ. Intel was granted a partial extension by the DEQ on August 14, 2025, due to the volume of 
data required for a complete emissions inventory submittal. Intel and DEQ agreed to phased 
submittals of the emissions inventory and accompanying documents.  

The first phase of the emissions inventory submittal, due August 27, 2025, includes the following 
materials: 

• AQ520 form—emissions inventory of natural gas combustion and cooling tower toxic emission 
units (TEUs), including TEU identifiers (TEU IDs) and descriptors; 

• Facility process flow diagrams (PFDs) 

The AQ520 form and PFDs were submitted in Your DEQ Online on August 26, 2025.  

Intel will schedule a meeting with DEQ to take place no later than September 30, 2025, to discuss a 
timeline to submit the remaining emissions inventory information. Intel will provide emissions data 
for the remaining  TEUs in the subsequent submittals.  

- Ammonia Exhaust (EXAM) 

- Emergency Generators (EGEN) 

- General Exhaust (EXGF) 

- Rotor Concentrator Thermal Oxidizer (RCTO) 

- Scrubber Exhaust (EXSC) 

- Specialty Exhaust (EXSP) 

- Tank (TANK) 

- Trimix Waste (TXMW) 



- Wastewater Treatment (WWT) 

Intel looks forward to working with the DEQ throughout the CAO process. Please contact me at 
ruth.glass@intel.com if you have any comments regarding this submittal. 

Sincerely, 

Intel Corporation 

 

 

 

Ruth Glass 
Intel Corporation 

 

 

cc: J.R. Giska, DEQ 
     Dana Corkill, DEQ 
     Leslie Riley, Maul Foster & Alongi, Inc. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




